
NEW LISBON TOWN BOARD—SEPTEMBER 28, 2021—6:00 PM—TOWN HALL 
SEXUAL HARASSMENT PREVENTION TRAINING 

 Those present for the mandated Sexual Harassment Prevention Training were Supervisor Edward 

Lentz, Councilman Brian Ryther, Councilwoman Flo Loomis, Assessor Pamela Dyn-Gohde, Health Officer 

Theresa Berdon, Board of Review member Edward Dawyot, and Planning Board member Bill Balcom.  

Those not in attendance will have to provide a certificate from an online training or training with another 

employer. 

NEW LISBON TOWN BOARD—SEPTEMBER 28, 2021—NEW HIGHWAY GARAGE PROPOSAL 

and 2022 TENTATIVE BUDGET MEETING 

Present:  Supervisor Edward Lentz, Councilman Bill Whitaker, Councilman Brian Ryther, Councilwoman 

Flo Loomis, Councilwoman Nancy Martin-Mathewson, Hwy. Supt. Donald Smith, Town Clerk Charlene 

Wells, Resident Ryan Wing 

 The meeting started at 7:10 PM with Councilman Brian Ryther going through a brief summary of 

the new highway garage proposal.  With only one resident present, questions were answered and the 

Board went on to the Budget. 

 The Board reviewed the 2022 Tentative Budget as prepared by Supervisor Edward Lentz.  The 

Board made several adjustments.  The Board discussed increasing the medical insurance buyout from 

$2200.00 per year to $4400.00 per year.  Those taking the buyout option receive a smaller benefit and by 

increasing the amount to $4400.00 it will be fairer and still save the Town money.  With the carry over 

from previous years of unused increases, Supervisor Edward Lentz did not think we will need to do an 

override of the tax cap law. 

 The Board will hold its’ last presentation on the New Highway Garage proposal at 7:00 PM on 

October 12, 2021.  A flyer with the project information and a sample ballot will be mailed to registered 

voters prior to the meeting. 

A motion was made by Councilwoman Nancy Martin-Mathewson, seconded by Councilwoman Flo 

Loomis and carried 5 Ayes/ 0 Nays to adopt the revised 2022 Tentative Budget as the 2022 Preliminary 

Budget and to hold a Public Hearing on it at 7:30 PM on Tuesday, October 12, 2021.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Councilwoman Flo Loomis, seconded by 

Councilman Brian Ryther and carried 5 Ayes/ 0 Nays to adjourn at 8:40 PM. 

 

     Charlene R. Wells, New Lisbon Town Clerk 

 


